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STATEMENT  OF COMMISSIONER KIM PIZZINGRILLI


 Over the past 10 years, many of Pennsylvania’s water companies have instituted the Distribution System Improvement Charge (DSIC), which has had substantial impact on accelerating infrastructure remediation throughout the Commonwealth.  Prior to the DSIC, water utilities’ progress in upgrading infrastructure relative to actual service lives was a major challenge. For one large company, it would have taken 900 years to complete its entire system and another would have taken 225 years.  This problem is due in part to the fact that the original cost of the distribution systems has increased substantially over the past century. Because of DSIC, projected timeframes for upgrades of distribution systems now range from 117 to 160 years, which more closely matches that of actual service lives.


Pennsylvania-American Water Company’s request to increase the DSIC cap falls in line with our goals of improving the state’s aging infrastructure. While the Office of Administrative Law Judge decision calls for these cost issues to be addressed in upcoming rate cases, the legislature specifically designed the DSIC to allow companies to recover the costs of much needed repair while reducing the expense to consumers of repeated filings of base rate cases. 


While aging infrastructure is a problem for many of the state’s water utilities, it was obvious this winter that for this company, the problem was very real. In a report released by this Commission last month, outages in the Pittsburgh area were caused by “a sequential break of several large mains in a concentrated area.” The repair of the breaks was aggravated by the location of the mains.  The Commission also noted in its report that the level of unaccounted for water was excessive.  


Increasing the cap on the DSIC for this company will provide it with the additional tools it needs to address these types of problems and hopefully, avoid a repeat of these chronic problems in the coming years. Numerous customer protections also are included with the DSIC, such as an annual reconciliation audit and the requirement for customer notice for any changes to the DSIC rate. The DSIC also resets to zero when a company files a base rate case or if the utility is over-earning.


The value of accelerated infrastructure remediation is substantial, benefiting customers not only today but well into the future due to noticeable improvements in water quality, pressure, fire protection, service reliability and rate stability. 
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